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To:

Legal and Constitutional Committee (Sen)

Subject:

Senators:

Submission into the Senate Inquiry into Expatriates

I have been working in the Migration field for thirty years and have been a registered agent since 1992.

Since working in London, I have become aware of a number of expatriates, many of who came to England as working holidaymakers, where they met their long-term partners. To commit to the relationship and their lives to a new country, they took on their partner's nationality, unaware that in doing so they were losing their Australian Citizenship and a vital link to their homeland.

In February 2003 it became possible for Australians to hold dual nationality which is great, except for those who had already lost theirs.

Before an expatriate who had lost their citizenship may sponsor their spouse to live in Australia, an application for Resumption of Citizenship must be lodged. A recent case of mine highlights the problem. This particular case was lodged on 09/07/03. We do not know how long it may take before it is finalised. After which, a sponsorship application has to be duly lodged and processed. This in turn will take several weeks.

So taking one's non-Australian partner to Australia has become a lengthy and frustrating procedure for many expatriates. Therefore, I would suggest that you consider making the legislation for dual nationality retrospective, and, in the interim, streamline the existing procedures.

Yours sincerely
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Helen K Burnard

Director of Migration Services Registered Agent 50073 (Aust)
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